SPECIAL MEETING

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

July 29, 2015
12:00 Noon

PRESENT:  Vern Peterson, Jerry Haberman, Mike Nelson, Brian Harder, Darla Kruser and Clara Johnson, Advisor

ABSENT: Steve Syverson, Mark Hanson and Brad Hanson, Advisor 
STAFF PRESENT:  Rob Anderson and Marva Ott
CITY ADMINISTRATOR: Wendy Meyer

GUESTS: Cheryl Hiebert-Observer/Advocate; Dean Janzen
1. Call to Order:  Vern called the meeting to order.   An addition was made to the agenda to discuss the daycare situation in Mt. Lake.
2. Downtown TIF Redevelopment Project/Future Plans/Discussion regarding the Sharon T. or Hat Shop building. Rob told the board that the city council had approved moving forward with the TIF at their council meeting.  There is community discussion ongoing regarding the “Hat Shop” building and that there appears to be an interested party wanting to buy the building and rehab it for an individual who wants to put a business in it. Mike updated the board on the numerous calls and visits he has received from people regarding that building. The board discussed the building issues that need to be addressed to bring it up to code and the cost of what we would want for it if we decide to sell it to a private developer. The building has severe mold and mildew issues; whoever would buy it to rehab would have to hire an architect to do a plan to bring it up to code. This is State Law, not city law. An air quality test would also have to be done prior to anyone occupying the building. Steve Carson, the building inspector has estimated that it would cost a minimum of $45,000.00 to bring it up to code and that doesn’t include hiring an architect or remodeling costs. The board would encourage any interested buyer to talk with Steve Carson before buying the building. Several ideas were discussed by the board. After more discussion Mike made a motion to have Rob do a letter spelling out what we would sell the building for and what it would cost to get it up to state code. Darla seconded the motion. Discussion and comments continued from the board and the audience. The board discussed if they do decide to sell the building that the buyer would have to commence the work within so many months and complete the work in so many months. They would also have to work with the building inspector. The discussion continued that we need to put a timeline on it and not let it drag on. Rob gave the board an update on the Phase II study- all preliminary findings have been done. They took 3 soil samples and found there is some contamination. They also did 3 water tests but they were sent to a lab for analysis.  No major problems are expected. Mike then amended his motion to include a timeline of the work needing to be started within 30 days and completed in 6 months. The offer will only be valid for 2 weeks. Rob was directed to itemize all building code issues that need to be corrected, an architect would need to be hired; and to work with the building inspector. Contractor would have to have a commercial license to do the work.  The board will agree to sell the building for the money they have into it if all other conditions are met. There would be no refunds given if the buyer decides not to move forward with rehab. Offer is only good till our next board meeting on August 14th.  We would have to advertise for a public hearing in the paper before we sell it so that wouldn’t be able to be done till September 1st.  Motion carried.
3. Daycare Issues:  no new developments yet. The EDA will support anyone who wants to operate or start a daycare. Tim Swoboda and the school will also support coming up with a new plan. Bill Strom said he is not interested in losing the school daycare but will support other daycare options.  Rob will put an ad in the paper for a daycare facilitator/operator. It was suggested that we have a daycare committee work on this issue. Darla, Mike and Vern will be on the committee and Tim Swoboda and school board members will also be asked and possibly chamber board members.  Rob will set a meeting date as soon as possible and contact all parties.
4. Other:  Rob told the board that a Fulda Credit Union representative will be coming tomorrow to look at Dilly’s building to see if that will work as a temporary location but they are also interested in a new building.  Another business is also interested in the new building but would like a temporary location also.  Rob also told the board that he spoke with the Community Asset Foundation and they are very interested in the Downtown Project and also the daycare project but they need more financial numbers to look at.  They are especially interested that we have TIF and business prospects already and may be a source for us to use as developer/owner of the new building.
Industrial Park Planning was briefly discussed but nothing new to report yet.

5. Nothing further. Meeting adjourned. 
